WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
January 8, 2007
Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. on January 8, 2007. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustees Diane Graf and Todd Baker, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain and Zoning Board Chairman E. Pete Phelps. There were no additions to the agenda.
Trustee Graf gave invocation.
Motion by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker, to approve the minutes of the December 11, 2006, Board Meeting. Motion carried.
Mary Joan McArthur gave treasurer's report. Motion to accept by Baker, seconded by Graf, to accept. Motion carried.
Mr. Phelps announced the Zoning Board hearing to be held at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, January 9, 2007, in the Township hall.
Mr. Chamberlain gave the Building Department report.
Mr. Baker explained the amendment to the SAESA contract; the amendment changes the year-end date from July 1 to April 1. He also described the saesa911 .com web site.
Mr. Marshall reported that after consulting with the township attorney, it was determined that it is illegal for White Oak Township to donate money to the Fowlerville school district so that White Oak students in Fowlerville schools can pay a reduced rate to participate in sports programs. Also not allowed is a donation to the Meals on Wheels program, but this could be called something other than a donation, such as payment for service rendered.
Mr. Marshall also reported that the carpet in the hall had been cleaned and looks very good.
Ms. McArthur described the revised Building and Grounds Reservation Form, which states that the deposit is non-refundable if the facilities are not actually used.
Mr. Marshall presented a picture of the "No Overnight Parking" sign to be made for the parking lot.
The bills were read, and it was moved by Baker and seconded by Graf to pay them; motion carried.
Motion by Baker, seconded by Graf, to accept the amendment that will change the fiscal year of the SAESA Articles of Incorporation. Motion carried.

There was discussion about the property two doors down from the Millville Church. It appears that people are living in abandoned vehicles.
Mr. Marshall adjourned the meeting at 7:58 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Patricia Grant Deputy Clerk
